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RECOMMENDATION: RECOMMENDATION: 
If Members are minded to refuse the applications, reasons are suggested in
the report below: 
If Members are minded to refuse the applications, reasons are suggested in
the report below: 
 
1.0 INTRODUCTION: 
 
1.1 These applications were reported to Plans Panel on 11th February 

recommendation that planning permission and conservation area c
granted. Members expressed concerns regarding two way access 
highway safety. Concerns were also raised that the proposed refus
collection arrangements were inadequate and could lead to residen
proposed development having to carry bins long distances and cou
instead being left on High Street, to the detriment of the character a
of the area and highway safety.  

 
1.2 In the light of Members’ concerns, the following reasons for the refu

09/00500/FU are recommended: 
 

Specific Implications For:  
 
Equality and Diversity 
  
Community Cohesion 
 
Narrowing the Gap 

Electoral Wards Affected:  Wetherby 
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 (referred to in report)  
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1. The proposed development, by virtue of the substandard width of the access 

 
lity, 

 

 
. The proposal makes inadequate provision for refuse storage and collection by 
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.3 Whilst it is recognised that the majority of the buildings on the site are of no great 
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In the absence of an acceptable scheme for the redevelopment of the site, the 

olicy 
 

 
ackground Papers:  

00 U and 09/00501/CA, history files 08/00399/FU and 08/00401/CA. 

 

drive from High Street, which would not allow for the two-way passing of 
vehicles, and poor visibility at the junction with High Street, would result in
hazardous vehicle movement to the detriment of highway safety in this loca
contrary to policies GP5 and T2 of the Leeds Unitary Development Plan Review
2006.  

2
reason of the substandard access width, which is likely to preclude access by 
refuse vehicles, and the distance along which residents would have to transpor
bins from the proposed bin store to High Street. The development is therefore 
likely to lead to bins being left on High Street between collections, which would 
appear unsightly and further restrict visibility at the site access, to the significant
detriment of the character and appearance of the streetscene and the Boston 
Spa conservation area and to highway safety in the locality. The proposals are
therefore contrary to policies GP5, N19 and T2 of the Leeds Unitary 
Development Plan Review 2006 and the guidance in Leeds City Cou
adopted Supplementary Planning Document: Street Design Guide, and Pla
Policy Guidance 15: Planning and the Historic Environment.  

1
architectural value, it is considered that their retention would be preferable to the 
creation of a vacant site in terms of the impact on the character and appearance o
the conservation area. Therefore in the absence of an appropriate scheme for the 
redevelopment of the site, the following reason for refusal of application 
09/00501/CA for conservation area consent for demolition is suggested: 
 

demolition of the existing buildings would fail to preserve or enhance the 
character and appearance of Boston Spa conservation area contrary to P
N18B of the Leeds Unitary Development Plan Review (2006) and the guidance
in paragraph 4.27 of Planning Policy Guidance 15: Planing and the Historic 
Environment. 

B
Application files 09/005 /F
Certificate of ownership – signed on behalf of applicants. 
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